NOVEMBER 25 * NO MEETING. THANKSGIVING DAY.

Three Selectmen and Betty Hooper present.

the Selectmen met with Atty. David Nixon to discuss the property assessment of Armas Nekton. He advised the Selectmen to send the bill as it appears, and if Mr. Nekton appeals. Dave will defend the town.

Also discussed was the Tirrell vs. town of New Soston regarding the matter of the road running through the Tirrell property newly sub-divided. The lawyers will confer.

Several citizens came in for various complaints on their assessments.

The Selextmen will review the assessment on the Clare trailer purchased by Robert Tremblay, since they have never been inside the trailer.

John Young came in to discuss the possibility of the town renting office space in the new bank for Town Clerk office. The entire upstairs rents for \$225 per month.

Betty Hooper expressed a desire to file application with the town's Group Insurance. Permission was granted.